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Dear            
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 18th March 2025 for information about Early Years Advisors.
Please find below City of Doncaster Council’s responses to the questions you have raised.
 
Request 1:  The names, job titles, email addresses, and phone numbers of all Early Years Advisors within your local
authority.
 
Response:
The names, personal email addresses and telephone numbers for individual Early Years staff is exempt from disclosure
under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The information requested is third party personal data (i.e.
personal data about someone other than you). 'a0Section 40 (2) provides that information which is third party personal
data is exempt from disclosure if one of three conditions is satisfied. In this case the following condition applies: 
 

1.     Disclosure would contravene one of the data protection principles 
 
The details you have requested regarding council officers are personal data. 'a0Disclosure of the information would 
contravene the requirement in principle 1 that personal data must be processed fairly and lawfully. 'a0As an employer 
the City of Doncaster Council owes a duty of confidence to employees and the employee has not consented to the 
disclosure of this information. 'a0Disclosing details without the consent of Officer would breach that duty of confidence 
and be unlawful. 'a0We therefore are unable to provide the requested information at this time. 
 
However, there is a generic email address where the team can be contacted at: fis@doncaster.gov.uk or by telephone
on 01302 735237.
 
Request 2: Any publicly available information on their role in supporting early years providers.
 
Response: Please see below links to websites regarding support for Early Help Advisors in their roles:
 
https://www.doncaster.gov.uk/services/schools/families-information-service-fis
https://www.doncaster.gov.uk/send-toolkit/early-years
https://www.yourlifedoncaster.co.uk/family-hubs-2
 
I hope that this information is useful to you.
 
City of Doncaster Council estimates that it has cost £49.00 to respond to this request for information.
 
Reviewing any decisions made:
 
If you are not happy with this reply you can ask us to review our response. To do this write to us within 40 working days
of receiving your response at the address below or email FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk
 
If you do not agree with the review decision you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) for a decision
about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information legislation. Contact details for the ICO are:
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. www.ico.org.uk
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Telephone 0303 123 1113.
 
Yours sincerely,
 
Sophie Ormshaw
 
Information Governance Officer
Information Governance Team
Corporate Resources
City of Doncaster Council
Civic Offic
Waterdale
Doncaster
DN1 3BU
 
Phone: 01302 735326
E-mail: sophie.ormshaw@doncaster.gov.uk
Web: http://www.doncaster.gov.uk/
 
Please treat the content of this e-mail as confidential. If you have received this e-mail and it is not addressed to you
please accept my apologies and inform me as soon as possible.
 
 

Sent: Tuesday, March 18, 2025 1:43 PM
To: Freedom of Information Requests <FOI.Requests@doncaster.gov.uk>
Subject: Freedom of Information request - Early Years Advisors within your local authority.
 
Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.
 
Dear Doncaster Borough Council,
 
I am making a request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please provide:
 
The names, job titles, email addresses, and phone numbers of all Early Years Advisors within your local authority.
Any publicly available information on their role in supporting early years providers.
If any part of this request is unclear, I am happy to clarify. I look forward to your response within the statutory 20 working
days.
 
Yours faithfully,
 

 
-------------------------------------------------------------------
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